
 
EQUIPMENT MANAGER - 2013 

 
It has been my pleasure to take on the role of Equipment Manager for the Peterborough 
City Soccer Association for the 2013 soccer season. 
 
The equipment process this year was completed with few issues.  Players, Coaches 
and Managers received their necessary equipment for the season. 
  
All the fittings were done through Soccer Plus International in an organized fashion in 
November and the PCSA received all the equipment by March and was distributed 
accordingly.  I worked closely with the staff at Soccer Plus International and feel that 
they have been very professional, helpful and a pleasure to work with. 
 
Over the years the PCSA has accumulated extra equipment.  We managed to 
houseclean all this unused equipment through a charity club yard sale which raised over 
$600.  ALL monies raised will go towards purchasing teddy bears to be distributed at 
PRHC.  The remaining equipment that was not sold has been donated.  Half of went to 
Honduras this past October and the other half will be taken to Mexico this coming 
March. 
 
For the 2014 season, the PCSA executive decided the club was ready for an equipment 
change.  We looked at many uniform options and unanimously voted on trialing Umbro.  
They have the clothing quality that the club is looking for, delivery is available in a timely 
fashion, and our club colours are readily available which makes for a larger selection.  
L&M Taylor Soccer in Whitby will be our distributor through this process. 
 
I have enjoyed filling the position of Equipment Manager and appreciate the patience of 
all Coaches, Managers, parents and players through the season. 
 
Thank you, 
Shari Hazeldine 


